
   

 

   

 

 
 

Chairwoman Gossage, Vice Chair Erickson, Ranking Minority Member Petty and Members of the Senate 
Committee on Public Health and Welfare: 

This testimony is being submitted in opposition to HB 2578.  

KVC Kansas is a foster care case management provider, child placing agency, outpatient services 
provider and residential treatment provider. KVC Kansas has been a provider of care for the most 
vulnerable Kansans for more than 50 years. As Vice President of Operations for KVC Kansas, it is our 
responsibility to ensure every client we serve has access to behavioral health services in their 
community. This involves partnerships with many community organizations who are the providers of 
mental and behavioral health services such as crisis response, assessment, therapy, and case 
management. 

HB 2578's intent to limit which organizations are eligible to become Certified Community Behavioral 
Health Clinics (CCBHCs) raises significant concerns. At a time when Kansas urgently needs more 
behavioral health service providers, limiting the organizations that qualify is counterproductive. With 
Kansas ranking 48th out of 51 states (including the District of Columbia) in behavioral health service 
accessibility, HB2578 will further deprive thousands of Kansas children and adults of timely and 
accessible behavioral health treatment. 

According to the State of Mental Health in America 2023 Report, Kansas ranks among the lowest of 
all states for mental health access and care: 

• Access to care for all Kansans: Kansas is ranked 48 of 51. (Source: Ranking the States 2023 | 
Mental Health America (mhanational.org)) 

The report states that while there is a growing demand for services, there is a shortage of mental 
health treatment providers. 
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The Healthy Kansans 2030 State Health Assessment (SHA) and State Health Improvement Plan (SHIP) 
includes improved access to care as a primary target, including behavioral health as one of four 
priorities areas. The report concludes that while there is a growing demand for services, there is a 
shortage of mental health providers. 

Additionally, a key focus of the current McIntyre settlement agreement is lack of access to behavioral 
health services for youth in foster care. The same theme of lack of service array, long wait times and 
unavailable services, appears in the Children and Family Services Review (CSFR).  

As the demand for behavioral health services continues to rise, Kansans endure the challenges and 
consequences of limited access to care. Now is a crucial moment to welcome more organizations as 
behavioral health service providers, expanding the range of care available, rather than restricting 
choices and access to treatment. As a provider of critical behavioral health services including 
assessment, mental health treatment and substance use disorder intervention, I assure you that 
limiting who can deliver these and other critical care services will harm children and families. 

I urge this committee to closely examine the impact of this bill and not support legislation that further 
restricts access to care, especially regarding our most vulnerable Kansans.  

 

 

Angela Hedrick 

Vice President of Operations, KVC Kansas 
 
 
 


